Great Chesterford C of E Primary Academy
Reception Class Newsletter - Autumn Term 2020
Dear Children and Parents,
I hope that you have all had a happy and relaxing summer.

We have been delighted with the way the children have come into school during the transition sessions particularly as we have not been able to follow our usual programme of “settling into school” activities. Thank you for supporting us at “drop off”, we understand that this can be an emotional time for both children and parents but rest assured that the children are already getting to know the staff and enjoying the activities on offer.  
Topic Web

At the beginning of each term, I will send out a topic web with examples of the type of activities that we may do in class.  Our topic for this term will be ‘Real-life Superheroes”. This is a wide-ranging topic which will include thinking about ourselves and our amazing bodies and also real-life superheroes, for example, the police, the fire service and medical staff. If you have resources that you think might enhance our learning or if there is any information that you would like me to be aware of, please do contact me.  As we are currently unable to invite visitors into school,  if you are linked to any of these professions and would be willing to share information about your role by Zoom, we would love to hear from you.  We will also spend a lot of time during the first few weeks settling into school, building friendships and familiarising ourselves with new routines. 
Staffing

I will be teaching the children every day except on Tuesdays afternoons when Mrs Green will be teaching the class.  We are also very fortunate to have Mrs Green and Mrs Brackstone as our Teaching Assistants.  Mrs Green will be in class all day on Monday, Tuesday and Thursday and also Wednesday and Friday mornings. Mrs Brackstone will be in class on Tuesday, Wednesday and Friday afternoons.  
Communication

Please do come and speak to a member of the Reception team if you have any questions and we will do our best to answer them.  We are always happy to speak to you at the end of the school day, we would, however, ask that you wait until we have seen all the children safely to their parents/carers.  

If your child is going home with someone else, please could you send a note into school.  If this is a regular arrangement, then one note confirming this will be sufficient.  It would be really helpful if you could remind your child to give the note to me too!   Please also let me know if your child is attending after school club so that I can hand them over to the club leaders at the end of the day.
P.E.
P.E will usually take place on a Thursday and Friday. On these days, children should come to school in their PE kit consisting of a white T-shirt, navy shorts and their school shoes.   They will change into their plimsolls in the classroom.  On colder days children may wish to wear navy skins, jogging bottoms  or leggings and a navy sweatshirt, particularly as they will be wearing their kit all day.   Children are unable to wear earrings during PE and these must be removed on PE days.
Outdoor Activities
We use the courtyard area everyday and regularly visit the nature space - whatever the weather! Please ensure your child has named waterproofs and wellingtons in school.  On hot days, please ensure that your child has a sun hat and that you apply a long-lasting sun-lotion before school.  
Drinks

During the day we encourage the children to drink water to keep themselves hydrated. Please could you send your child into school each day with a full, named water bottle. We ask that only water is in the bottle, however, if your child is having a packed lunch they may bring an alternative drink to have with it. 
Parent Information Evening – Reading

A parent’s information session on phonics and how we teach reading will take place on Monday 21st September at 8pm.   Please note that we have made the start time later following feedback regarding clashes with bedtimes. Further information to follow. We will not be sending reading books or letter/word tickets home until after the meeting.
Reading
Children are expected to spend approximately 10 minutes each night learning their letter sounds or sight words and reading. Once children progress to reading books, they should bring home their reading record book each day. Please could you record the title of the reading book once the book has been read and comment on your child’s progress. I would be grateful if you could practise good hand hygiene before reading with your child; washing or sanitising yours and your child’s hands before handling books and reading records and storing books in a plastic wallet when they are not being read. 
Optional Challenges

Homework tasks are not formally set in Reception Class.  The emphasis at this stage should be on enjoying an activity together which gives the children an opportunity to practise and consolidate what they are learning in school. Additionally, I will include an optional challenge in future newsletters which you may wish to complete with your child.
Collective Worship
Unfortunately, we are currently unable to welcome parents to join our whole school Friday collective worship. We will, however, be leading a virtual collective worship on Friday 20th November and I will send you more details nearer the time.  
Harvest Festival
Our virtual Harvest Festival will take place on Thursday 24th September.   We will be sharing more details on how you may view this nearer the time. 
.  
Bumps and Grazes

Rarely a day goes by when there is not a bump or graze in Reception Class!   We will inform you of any minor bumps and grazes via a note in the book bag and speak to you directly regarding any other injuries.    
I look forward to working with you and your child as they start their learning journey at Great Chesterford. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you would like to discuss any aspect of this newsletter. 
With very best wishes,

Mrs Amanda Davies
